
 

 

Regrettably, our neighborhood pool will 

not open this season.  

On May 27, St. Louis County shared its 

requirements for public pools to operate 

legally during the pandemic (our pool is 

considered a public pool). The rules 

included requiring an attendant at the 

pool at all times to ensure cleaning and 

social distancing guidelines were being 

observed and masks were worn by those 

not in the water. We would also be 

required to monitor and test the 

chemicals in the water every two hours 

while open and prior to opening each day. 

The Danbury Pool Committee and 

Danbury Trustees deemed these and the 

other requirements too difficult to 

enforce. Regardless of our desire and 

enthusiasm to open the pool, the liability  
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Hello, you! 

You are receiving this  

newsletter because you are 

a resident of the Danbury  

Subdivision.  

Do you have news to share? 

Drop a letter under the  

welcome mat at 207  

Spooners Mill Drive or send 

an email to  

ElizabethDavis.Work 

@gmail.com 

Danbury Trustees 

Our current trustees, Brett 

McSparin, Christine Watters 

and Eva O'Donnell are  

retiring from their posts.  

Send an email to 

danburytrustees@gmail.com 

if you are interested in  

serving as a trustee. 

Connect with  

your Neighbors 

Neighborhood website:  

neighborhoodlink.com/

Danbury  

Facebook: Danbury  

Homeowners Association 

Twitter:  @DanburyHOA 

 

Neighborhood  

Clean-Up Day  
Join your neighbors on 

Saturday, June 6 to help 

beautify the common areas. 

A summer like no other 
present in this circumstance is simply 

too great for our neighborhood to 

assume. This situation does give us an 

opportunity to re-surface the pool and/

or consider improvements to the lake 

with this season’s pool fund. More on 

that to come.  

If you are interested in joining the 2021 

Pool Committee, send an email to   

ElizabethDavis.Work@gmail.com.  

The annual Danbury Trustees meeting 

has been postponed due to the  

County’s COVID-19 regulations. The 

City of Ballwin will not currently allow 

more than 10 people in the Municipal 

Court (where we meet). Signs will be 

placed at the neighborhood entrances  

announcing the date and time when we 

are able to schedule the meeting. 



 

 

Yard of the Month program 

Mowing and mulching, weeding and watering, planting and  
pruning. There’s a lot of work that goes into a beautiful yard! 
Thanks to The Char Esparza-Burr Team at Core Realty, all 
that hard work won’t go unnoticed. 

One winner will be selected June through September. The  
winner will receive a $20 gift card to Lowe’s, have a photo of 
their yard posted on the Danbury Facebook page, in this 
newsletter, and submitted to West Newsmagazine for 
publication, and receive a sign to put in their yard telling 
everyone that they have the Yard of the Month. 

Nominate your neighbor by submitting their address to  
danburytrustees@gmail.com or by leaving a note with their  
address under the welcome mat at 207 Spooners Mill Drive.  
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Do you know our  

neighborhood’s  

boundaries?  

The homes inside the 

oddly-shaped white box 

are your Danbury  

neighbors.  

 

Be sure to wave the next 

time you drive or walk 

by these homes. 

Looking to give the lake a makeover 

Our lake has a purpose: to capture rainwater (aka, stormwater 

runoff) and store it, at least temporarily. Runoff accumulates  

pollutants from streets, roof-tops and yards, eventually reaching 

the lake where the pollutants settle. The lake suffers negative  

results of the contaminants: poorer water quality, reduced  

aesthetics, and decreased habitat value. Unfortunately, these 

problems can be costly to remedy.  

Recently, an official at the Missouri Department of Natural  

Resources provided some suggestions on how to improve the 

quality of our lake. The options are being evaluated and will be 

discussed when homeowners and trustees are able to meet 

again/when COVID-19 restrictions are lifted. 
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